TRUNTON

@EANE%%OM Corporate Governance Committee

You are requested to attend a meeting of the Corporate
Governance Committee to be held in The John Meikle Room, The
Deane House, Belvedere Road, Taunton on 24 June 2013 at
18:15.

Agenda
1 Apologies.

2 Minutes of the meeting of the Corporate Governance Committee held on 20 May
2013 (attached).

3 Public Question Time.
4 Declaration of Interests
To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with

the Code of Conduct.

5 Update on the Health and Safety Performance and Strategy for 2013 - 2014.
Report of the Acting Corporate Health and Safety Advisor (attached).

Reporting Officer: Catrin Brown
6 External Audit Fees 2013/2014. Report of the Strategic Director (attached).
Reporting Officer: Shirlene Adam

7 External Audit (Grant Thornton) Audit Plan 2012/2013. Report of the Strategic
Director (attached).

Reporting Officer: Shirlene Adam
8 Review of the size of Committees. Joint report of the Legal and Democratic
Services Manager and the Chairman of the Constitutional Sub-Committee
(Councillor Denington).

Reporting Officer: Tonya Meers

9 Annual Governance Statement. Report of the Strategic Finance Officer
(attached).

Reporting Officer. Maggie Hammond



10 Risk Management. Report of the Performance Lead (attached).
Reporting Officer: Dan Webb
11 Internal Audit Plan 2012-2013 Annual Report and 2013-2014 Quarter 1 Progress.
Report of the Group Audit Manager (attached).
Reporting Officer: lan Baker
12 Internal Audit - Review of Internal Audit Charter. Report of the Group Audit
Manager (attached).
Reporting Officer: lan Baker
13 Review of effectiveness of Internal Audit. Report of the Strategic Director
(attached).
Reporting Officer: Shirlene Adam
14 Corporate Governance Committee Forward Plan - details of forthcoming items to
be considered by the Corporate Governance Committee and the opportunity for
Members to suggest further items (attached)
Bruce Lang

Assistant Chief Executive

10 March 2014



Members of the public are welcome to attend the meeting and listen to the discussions.

There is time set aside at the beginning of most meetings to allow the public to ask
guestions.

Speaking under “Public Question Time” is limited to 4 minutes per person in an overall
period of 15 minutes. The Committee Administrator will keep a close watch on the time
and the Chairman will be responsible for ensuring the time permitted does not overrun.
The speaker will be allowed to address the Committee once only and will not be allowed
to participate further in any debate.

Except at meetings of Full Council, where public participation will be restricted to Public
Question Time only, if a member of the public wishes to address the Committee on any
matter appearing on the agenda, the Chairman will normally permit this to occur when
that item is reached and before the Councillors begin to debate the item.

This is more usual at meetings of the Council's Planning Committee and details of the
“rules” which apply at these meetings can be found in the leaflet “Having Your Say on
Planning Applications”. A copy can be obtained free of charge from the Planning
Reception Desk at The Deane House or by contacting the telephone number or e-mail
address below.

If an item on the agenda is contentious, with a large number of people attending the
meeting, a representative should be nominated to present the views of a group.

These arrangements do not apply to exempt (confidential) items on the agenda where
any members of the press or public present will be asked to leave the Committee Room.

Full Council, Executive, Committees and Task and Finish Review agendas, reports and
minutes are available on our website: www.tauntondeane.gov.uk

B Lift access to the John Meikle Room and the other Committee Rooms on the first
floor of The Deane House, is available from the main ground floor entrance. Toilet
facilities, with wheelchair access, are also available off the landing directly outside the
Committee Rooms.

An induction loop operates to enhance sound for anyone wearing a hearing aid or
using a transmitter.

For further information about the meeting, please contact the Corporate Support
Unit on 01823 356414 or email r.bryant@tauntondeane.qov.uk

If you would like an agenda, a report or the minutes of a meeting translated into another
language or into Braille, large print, audio tape or CD, please telephone us on 01823
356356 or email: enquiries@tauntondeane.gov.uk



http://www.tauntondeane.gov.uk/
mailto:r.bryant@tauntondeane.gov.uk
mailto:enquiries@tauntondeane.gov.uk

Corporate Governance Committee Members:-

Councillor D Reed (Chairman)
Councillor S Coles (Vice-Chairman)
Councillor A Beaven

Councillor B Denington

Councillor E Gaines

Councillor A Govier

Councillor T Hall

Councillor J Hunt

Councillor L James

Councillor R Lees

Councillor V Stock-Williams

Councillor P Tooze

Councillor A Wedderkopp



AGENDA ITEM NO. 2

Corporate Governance Committee — 20 May 2013

Present: Councillors Beaven, Coles, Denington, Gaines, Govier, Hall, Horsley,
Hunt, Mrs Lees, D Reed, Mrs Stock-Williams, Tooze and
A Wedderkopp

Officers: Maggie Hammond (Strategic Finance Officer), Tonya Mears (Legal and

Democratic Services Manager), Heather Tiso (Head of Revenues and
Benefits Service), Helen Vile (Overpayments, Investigation and Support
Team Leader), Dan Webb (Performance Lead) and Natasha Williams
(Corporate Support Officer)

(The meeting commenced at 6.15 pm)

15. Appointment of Chairman

Resolved that Councillor D Reed be appointed as Chairman of the Corporate
Governance Committee for the remainder of the Municipal Year.

16. Appointment of Vice-Chairman

Resolved that Councillor A Wedderkopp be appointed as Vice-Chairman of
the Corporate Governance Committee for the remainder of the Municipal Year.

17. Apologies/Substitutions
Apologies:  Councillors Miss James and R Lees.

Substitutions: Councillor Horsley for Councillor Miss James; and
Councillor Mrs Lees for Councillor R Lees.

18. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 11 March 2013 were taken as read and
were signed.

19. Declaration of Interests

Councillors Hunt and A Wedderkopp declared personal interests as new
Members of Somerset County Council.

20. Revenues and Benefits Investigation Team Report

Heather Tiso (Head of Revenues and Benefits Service) gave a presentation
which updated Members on the activities and performance of the Fraud
Investigations Team during 2012/2013 as well as the developments for the
next financial year.

The team aimed to reduce fraud and the risk of fraud by using effective
processes to prevent, detect and investigate abuse of Housing Benefit,
Council Tax Benefit and other income related benefits. Some of the activities
undertaken included:-
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21.

e Taking action against those who committed fraud and seeking to prosecute
and sanction offenders where appropriate, in accordance with the Council’s
Anti-Fraud and Prosecution Policies;

e Minimising the risks of landlord fraud;

¢ Remaining compliant with the guidance set out in the Verification Framework
and continued operation of the “do not re-direct” (DNR) scheme as well as
security of prime documents;

e Participating in data matching schemes such as the Housing Benefit Matching
Service and National Fraud Initiative (NFI) as well as membership of the
National Anti-Fraud Network (NAFN);

e Working closely with the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) and other
agencies to combat claim related fraud;

e Using all legislative powers available and sharing intelligence with other
agencies where the Data Protection Act permitted this; and

e Using the Operational Intelligence Unit (OIU) to assist the Council in obtaining
employment and pension details.

In 2012/2013 the team received 320 referrals. Of these, once preliminary checks had
been carried out, there was sufficient justification to conduct investigations into 205
cases. Of the 15 cases approved for prosecution in 2012/2013, 14 were successfully
prosecuted and sentencing included fines, Community Service Orders, conditional
discharge and suspended custodial sentences.

The changes within the UK Government's Welfare Reform Bill included the
introduction of Universal Credit from 2013. Universal Credit would replace
income related benefits (including Housing Benefit) over the period 2013 to 2017
and would be administered by the DWP. As part of this reform a Single Fraud
Investigation Service (SFIS) would be created.

The Audit Commission’s report in 2012 “Protecting the Public Purse” identified
high risk fraud that in Taunton Deane was likely to be concentrated on:-

e Business Rates;

e The Council Tax Support Scheme;
e The Housing Tenancy Fraud; and
¢ Right to Buy.

Members discussed Housing Tenancy Fraud with regard to Taunton Deane.
Heather Tiso was thanked for an informative report.

Resolved that the activities in the report be supported.

Update Report on Freedom of Information Act

The Freedom of Information Act 2000 had come into effect on the 1 January
2005. Anyone who requested information under the Act had to apply in writing

and the Council had to respond in writing.

The Council had 20 working days in which to respond to the request and all
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22.

22.

requests were logged, and responded to, by the FOI Administrator although
the requests were normally sent to the relevant Service Unit(s) for a response.

Tonya Meers (Legal and Democratic Services Manager) updated Members on
how the requests for recorded information under the Freedom of Information
Act had increased.

The number of requests over the last five years had increased considerably
year on year. In 2009 — 269 requests had been received; 2010 — 326
requests; 2011 — 432 requests and 2012 — 520 requests. 214 requests had
already been received since January 2013 at the time of writing the report.

Generally, the Council could not charge for the information that would be
supplied unless it was estimated that to provide the information would exceed
£450. This amount was set down in the regulations.

From this new financial year, performance monitoring of FOI requests would
form part of the Corporate Scorecard as it was now something that needed to
be monitored at a corporate level rather than a service level. Members
supported the need to determine whether resources would need to be
allocated differently in order to deal with the growing number of requests.

Resolved that the report be noted.

Audit of Data Security Breaches

Considered report previously circulated, which provided Members with a
progress update following the audit carried out by South West Audit
Partnership on 15 February 2013 as well as the Data Security Breach

Management Policy.

The review was undertaken to assess the adequacy of the controls and
procedures in place for Data Security Breaches across the Council.

The conclusion of the report gave the Council a partial assurance in relation to
the areas that were reviewed. There were a total of eleven recommendations.

Two of those recommendations were a priority 4, four were classed as a
priority 3 and five were a priority 2.

The implementation date for the majority of the recommendations was the 30"
June 2013; however two of the recommendations had already been completed.

Resolved that the Information Security Incident Management Process be
approved.

Corporate Governance Action Plan
Considered report previously circulated, which provided details of the progress
made against the Corporate Governance Action Plan as at the end of April

2013.

The Corporate Governance Action Plan currently included 18 actions, which
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had emerged from external audits, specifically, recommendations from the
Annual Governance Reports from the last two years - 2010/11 and 2011/12.

There were three actions that were ‘some concern’ (Amber status). One of
these was rated as ‘High priority’, and the other two actions rated as ‘Medium
priority’. These were:-

e Updating the Workforce Strategy (ensuring there were clear links to
financial planning) and completing and agreeing a new Workforce Plan
(High priority);

e To fully review the Financial Regulations (Medium priority);

e Develop benchmarking to support decisions in allocating resources
(Medium priority).

A total of 83% audit actions were now closed or ‘on target’. This was a slight
improvement since the previous report in December 2012.

Resolved that the Corporate Governance Action Plan be scrutinised.
SAP Controls - Update

On 1 April 2009 Taunton Deane Borough Council introduced a new financial
system call SAP (Systems, Applications and Products). This new system
covered both payment of invoices and the raising of sundry debtors.
2012/2013 was the fourth year of the Council using SAP and officers had
continued to work on the controls within SAP to reduce risk to the council.

Controls had been built into the system and these inherent controls were a
crucial part of the internal control regime.

Following the loading of an upgrade, a control issue had come to light. Before
the upgrade a person who requested goods and services via a purchase order
could not approve their own order. Following the upgrade this was now
possible, where the approver was absent and the requester was listed on SAP
as the substitute for the approver. This was not widely known.

SAP continued to work on this to resolve the issue. In the interim a list was
produced weekly of any instances where the requisitioner and the approver
were the same person. Since October 2012 there has been just one incident
and closer investigation showed that the order was correct.

Resolved that the report be noted.

Corporate Governance Committee Forward Plan

Submitted for information the proposed Forward Plan of the Corporate
Governance Committee.

Resolved that the Corporate Governance Committee Forward plan be noted.

(The meeting ended at 7.56pm).
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AGENDA ITEM NO. 5

Taunton Deane Borough Council

Corporate Governance Committee — 24 June 2013

Update on the Health and Safety Performance and Strategy for
2013 - 2014

Report of the Acting Corporate Health and Safety Advisor

(This matter is the responsibility of the Chief Executive and Leader of the
Council.)

1. Executive Summary

This report provides an update on the progress of a range of Health and Safety
matters across the organisation. These include:-

The situation with regard to the vacant Health and Safety Advisor position;
The arrangements for the Health and Safety Committee;

The progress being made on Joint Health and Safety Inspections;

Training on Health and Safety

Provision of Health and Safety Information

The current position with regard to the consolidation and compliance audit;
The SWAP Audit on Health and Safety.

Accident and Incident Date for the period 1 January 2013 — 31 March
2013

e Capturing Accident and Incident data

2. Health and Safety Advisor Position

Temporary arrangements put in place at the beginning of the year are continuing.
The Health and Safety Advisor role is being covered by myself and Kate
Woollard, Technical Assistant, Community and Commercial Services. We are
providing technical advice and ensuring that the Priorities set out in the H&S
Strategy are being taken forward. Further key work areas have been identified
and objectives set in an ongoing action plan.

There are ongoing discussions between SW1 and TDBC with regards to the
future of the position and where this will be best situated in order to provide the
authority with the service and resilience it requires.

3. Health and Safety Committee

The Joint Management/Union Health and Safety Committee is meeting at regular
quarterly intervals. Previous actions from earlier committees have been reviewed
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by the Joint Secretaries and either closed down with the agreement of the
Committee or are being actioned.

The last meeting took place on 25 April 2013 with the next meeting scheduled for
23 July 2013.

4. Joint Health and Safety Inspections

Workplace inspection activity is ongoing within the Deane House and at the
Depot in line with the Inspection Programme for 2013.

This process will be reported on at the Joint Health and Safety Committee and
actions will be monitored to ensure progress is being made. Where necessary
advice has been sought from the Health and Safety Advisor and matters for
further discussion where necessary may be escalated to the Joint Health and
Safety Committee.

5. Training
Developing Health and Safety competency continues to be a priority.

Theme Managers and Leads have been invited to undertake Health and Safety
refresher training with over 30 having already attended. This will link in with the
Competency Framework and Audit process.

A training programme has been developed for the DLO. Toolbox talks on
dynamic risk assessment and near miss reporting have been carried out for all
work areas. Training for specific job related areas has been planned in — e.g.
refresher on grass cutting machinery for Parks and Open Spaces.

Statutory training has been undertaken in a variety of work areas to ensure that
the services comply with statutory legislation and guidance where applicable.

Firewarden training was carried out in May 2013.
6. Provision of Health and Safety Information

The sharepoint site used by staff to access information on health and safety
matters is being updated. Improvements have already been made to make
information more accessible and more updates are planned. Links will be
provided to information readily available and kept up to date by the Health and
Safety Executive.

All DLO health and safety policies are now uploaded to the site.

Once completed the new look site will be highlighted with Leads and to all staff
by e-mail.

7. Consolidation and Compliance Audit

The audit process has now been instigated within all Themes and Managers

have been provided with an Audit Compliance score sheet and Priorities for
action.
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Monitoring of progress on health and safety action plans continues to be through
the Quarterly Performance Reports that Theme Managers produce and a more
detailed position statement on the audit process will be produced and delivered
to the next Joint Health and Safety Committee.

The audit process continues to be supported and monitored by the South West
Audit Partnership (SWAP) and the service is on track to meet the targets set.

8. SWAP Audit on Health and Safety

A detailed action plan has been drawn up to ensure that all aspects of the SWAP
audit requiring consideration will be addressed within the agreed time frames and
a more detailed report will be provided to the September Corporate Governance
Committee.

9. Accident and Incident Data

Accident and incident data for the period 1 April 2013 through to 31 March 2013
are attached at Appendix B.

10. Capturing Accident and Incident Data

There has been ongoing research into the best method of capturing accident
data and collating statistics for analysis and reporting for the authority.

We have currently reverted to a paper based system — using the accident book
and internal H&S Notification forms. Information is then collated in the form of a
spreadsheet. Further research is being carried out into the best method of
recording any investigations undertaken and whether existing IT programmes are
suitable for this task.

Unison Safety Representatives will be included in this process and a Report on
the outcome will be taken to the July Joint Health and Safety Committee for
consideration.

Once agreed, the new process will be highlighted with all staff.

11. Finance Comments

Any emerging issues or additional training will have to be funded from existing
budgets. Line managers are expected to prioritise and refer any difficulties
through their Theme Manager to CMT.

11. Legal Comments

Failure to meet or maintain minimum legal compliance will increase Corporate
and individual risk, with the potential for criminal and civil actions

12. Links to Corporate Aims
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Competent employees working safely in the delivery of the Council’s services
form an essential contribution to the Corporate Aims.

13. Environmental Implications

There are no environmental implications arising from this report.

14. Community Safety Implications

There are no community safety implications arising from this report.

15. Equalities Impact

There are no equalities impacts over and above those already required to be
identified in the Theme delivery plans and existing arrangements. The Equalities
Impact Assessments for H&S policies and procedures are available on the H&S
sharepoint site.

16. Risk Management

Failure to meet minimum H&S statutory requirements has been identified in the
Corporate Risk Register.

17. Partnership Implications

The Health and Safety Strategy sets out the majority of the work programme for
delivery by SW One.

The audit strategy utilises and involves the expertise of SWAP, potentially
reduces resource requirements and delivers an integrated approach.

18. Recommendations

The Committee are asked to note the progress being made on the delivery of the
strategy and the initiatives to improve our operating culture. There are no
significant risks or incidents to report.

Contact: Officer Name Catrin Brown

Direct Dial No 01823 356340
e-mail address  c.brown@tauntondeane.gov.uk
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Appendix B

Accident, incident data and lessons implemented

TDBC Totals—1 April 2012 — 31 March 2013

Classification | Core Council DLO public Contractors
Reportable 0 0 0 No data
Non- 5 33 0 _
reportable

Near Miss - 2 - -
Period total 5 33 4* 0

*potential uncertainty in numbers reported by public. (Playgrounds)
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AGENDA ITEM NO. 6

Taunton Deane Borough Council

Corporate Governance Committee - 24 June 2013

External Audit Fees 2013/2014

Report of the Strategic Director (Shirlene Adam)
(This matter is the responsibility of the Leader of the Council, Councillor John
Williams)

Executive Summary

This report shares the fee position for external audit services for 2013/2014.

1. Background

1.1 The external audit function for Taunton Deane transferred from the
Audit Commission to Grant Thornton during 2012. This change was
part of a national programme of “outsourcing” the external audit work —
and has resulted in significant savings for all local authorities.

1.2  The attached letter provides details of the agreed fee for 2013/14, and
sets out the team that will be leading on the Taunton Deane work and
the indicative timescales for their reporting.

1.3  Any additional audit work — outside of the planned audit and grant fee
work - will be billed separately and in addition to the fee quoted.

2. Financial Issues / Comments
2.1 The indicative audit fee for 2013/14 is £84,205 which is within the
Councils draft budget position for 2013/14.

3. Legal Comments
3.1 There are no legal implications from this report.

4. Links to Corporate Aims
4.1  No direct implications.

5. Environmental and Community Safety Implications
5.1  No direct implications.

6. Equalties Impact
6.1  There are no implications arising from this fee reduction.

7. Risk Management
7.1  Any risks identified will feed in to the corporate risk management
process.
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8. Partnership Implications
8.1 No implications.

9. Recommendation
9.1 Members are requested to note the Grant Thornton Audit Fee Letter for
2013/14.

Contact Officers:

Shirlene Adam Maggie Hammond

Strategic Director Strategic Finance Officer

01823 356310 01823 358698
s.adam@tauntondeane.gov.uk m.hammond@tauntondeane.gov.uk
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O GrantThornton

Penny James
Chief Executive
Taunton Deane Borough Council

Grant Thornton UK LLP
The Deane House Hartwell House
Belvedere Road 55-61 Victoria Street
Taunton Bristol BS1 6FT
Somerset T +44 (0)1173 0576000
TA1 1HE www.grant-thornton.co.uk
15 April 2013
Dear Penny

Planned audit fee for 2013/14

The Audit Commission has set its proposed work programme and scales of fees for 2013/14.
In this letter we set out details of the audit fee for the Council along with the scope and
timing of our work and details of our team.

Scale fee

The Audit Commission defines the scale audit fee as “the fee required by auditors to carry
out the work necessary to meet their statutory responsibilities in accordance with the Code of
Audit Practice. It represents the best estimate of the fee required to complete an audit where
the audited body has no significant audit risks and it has in place a sound control
environment that ensures the auditor is provided with complete and materially accurate
financial statements with supporting working papers within agreed timeframes.”

The Council's scale fee for 2013/14 has been set by the Audit Commission at £66,605 which
is unchanged from the audit fee for 2012/13.

Further details of the work programme and individual scale fees for all audited bodies are set

out on the Audit Commission’s website at www.audit-commission.gov.uk/audit-
regime/audit-fees /201314-fees-work-programme.

The audit planning process for 2013/14, including the risk assessment, will continue as the
year progresses and fees will be reviewed and updated as necessary as our work progresses.

Scope of the audit fee
The scale fee covers:

* our audit of your financial statements

* our work to reach a conclusion on the economy, efficiency and effectiveness in your use of
resources (the value for money conclusion)

* our work on your whole of government accounts return.

Chartered Accountants

Member firm within Grant Thornton International Ltd

Grant Thornton UK LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales: No.OC307742. Registered office: Grant Thornton House, Melton Street, Euston Square, London NW1 2EP
Alist of mempers is avaiiadie irom our regisiered oiiice.
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Value for Money conclusion

Under the Audit Commission Act, we must be satisfied that the Council has adequate
arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use of resources,
focusing on the arrangements for:

* securing financial resilience; and

* prioritising resources within tighter budgets.

We undertake a risk assessment to identify any significant risks which we will need to address
before reaching our value for money conclusion. We will assess the Council's financial
resilience as part of our work on the VIM conclusion and a separate report of our findings
will be provided.

Certification of grant claims and returns
The Audit Commission has set the Council's indicative grant certification fee at £17,600.

Billing schedule
Fees will be billed as follows:

Main Audit fee £
September 2013 16,652
December 2013 16,651
March 2014 16,651
June 2014 16,651
66,605
Grant Cetrtification
June 2014 17,600
Total 84,205

Outline audit timetable

We will undertake our audit planning and interim audit procedures in December 2013. Upon
completion of this phase of our work we will issue a detailed audit plan setting out our
findings and details of our audit approach. Our final accounts audit and work on the VM
conclusion will be completed in September 2013 and work on the whole of government
accounts return in September 2013.

Phase of work Timing Outputs Comments
Audit planning December 2013 to  Audit plan The plan summarises the
and interim audit ~ March 2014 tindings of our audit

planning and our approach
to the audit of the
Council's accounts and

VM.
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Final accounts June to Sept 2014 Audit Findings

audit (Report to those
charged with
governance)

This report sets out the
findings of our accounts
audit and VIM work for the
consideration of those
charged with governance.

VEM conclusion  Jan to Sept 2014  Audit Findings
(Report to those
charged with

governance)

As above

Financial resilience Jan to Sept 2014  Financial resilience

Report summarising the

report outcome of our work.
Whole of September 2014 Opinion on the This work will be
government WGA return completed alongside the
accounts accounts audit.
Annual audit letter October 2014 Annual audit letter The letter will summarise

to the Council

the findings of all aspects
of our work.

Grant certification  June to December Grant certification
2014 report

A report summarising the
tindings of our grant
certification work

Our team
The key membets of the audit team for 2013/14 are:

Name Phone Number E-mail
Engagement Lead  Stephen Malyn 0117 305 7862 steve.g.malyn@uk.gt.com
Engagement Peter Lappin 0117 305 7865 peter.lappin@uk.gt.com
Manager
Audit Executive ~ Sarah Martin 0117 305 7861 sarah.j.martin@uk.gt.com

Additional work

The scale fee excludes any work requested by the Council that we may agree to undertake
outside of our Code audit. Fach additional piece of work will be separately agreed and a

detailed project specification and fee agreed with the Council.

Quality assurance

We are committed to providing you with a high quality service. If you are in any way
dissatisfied, or would like to discuss how we can improve our setvice, please contact me in

the first instance.

Alternatively you may wish to contact John Golding, our Public Sector Assurance regional

lead partner (john.golding@uk.gt.com) .
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Yours sincerely

S U ({/L .

Stephen Malyn

Director
For Grant Thornton UK LLP
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AGENDA ITEM NO. 7

Taunton Deane Borough Council

Corporate Governance Committee - 24 June 2013
External Audit (Grant Thornton) Audit Plan 2012/2013

Report of the Strategic Director (Shirlene Adam)
(This matter is the responsibility of the Leader of the Council, Councillor John
Williams)

Executive Summary

This report introduces the External Audit Plan for 2012/2013. This is prepared
by our external auditors, Grant Thornton (and set out in an Appendix to this
report).

The report, which will be presented by Grant Thornton, summarises their
approach to the 2012/2013 audit programme, and provides information on the
work already undertaken, the work still to be completed and the likely
timescales, and the auditors view on risk.

1. Background
1.1 Grant Thornton, our external auditor, has finalised the External Audit
Plan for 2012/13 — as set out in Appendix 1.

2. Financial Issues / Comments
2.1 The report — in a new format this year — sets out the External Auditors
views on risk areas for the Council and their approach to auditing them.

3. Legal Comments
3.1 There are no legal implications from this report.

4. Links to Corporate Aims
4.1  No direct implications.

5. Environmental and Community Safety Implications
5.1  No direct implications.

6. Equalities Impact
6.1 No implications.

7. Risk Management

7.1  Any risks identified will feed in to the corporate risk management
process.

8. Partnership Implications

8.1 The Strategic Director and the Internal Audit Team (SWAP — South
West Audit Partnership) will take the issues flagged in this report into
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account when reviewing the areas of risk to be reviewed by Internal
Audit in the current and future years.

9. Recommendation

9.1 Members are requested to note the External Audit Plan 2012/13 from
Grant Thornton.

Contact Officers:

Shirlene Adam Maggie Hammond

Strategic Director Strategic Finance Officer

01823 356310 01823 358698
s.adam@tauntondeane.gov.uk m.hammond@tauntondeane.gov.uk
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o Grant Thornton

The Audit Plan
for Taunton Deane Borough Council

Year ended 31 March 2013
June 2013

Stephen Malyn
Engagement Lead

T 0117 305 7862

E steve.g.malyn@uk.gt.com

Peter Lappin

Audit Manager

T 0117 305 7865

E peter.lappin@uk.gt.com

Alex Critchley

Executive

T 0117 305 7882

E alex.critchley@uk.gt.com




¥ Bd ‘2 "ou way ‘£TOZ UNC Z‘99NIWW0oD d2URBUISA0D a1eiodio)

The contents of this teport relate only to the matters which have come to our attention,
which we believe need to be reported to you as part of our audit process. It is not a
comprehensive record of all the relevant matters, which may be subject to change, and in
particular we cannot be held responsible to you for reporting all of the risks which may affect
the Council or any weaknesses in your internal controls. This report has been prepared solely
for your benefit and should not be quoted in whole or in part without our prior wtitten
consent. We do not accept any responsibility for any loss occasioned to any third party acting,
or refraining from acting on the basis of the content of this report, as this report was not
prepared for, nor intended for, any other purpose.
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1. Understanding your business

In planning our audit we need to understand the challenges and opportunities the Council 1s facing. We set out a summary of our understanding below.

Challenges/opportunities
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to deliver a more sustainable financial position
matching recurrent expenditure and income.

e We will continue to monitor progress against the

MTFP and review progress in achieving the
savings plans.

e We will continue to review the arrangements for

securing future economies to inform our Value for
Money conclusion and ensure that a balanced
budget will be achieved in future years.

e We will undertake a review of Financial Resilience

as part of our VFM conclusion

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP \ 4

of discount to be applied to certain
classes of empty property.

As part of our Value for Money work
we will consider the financial
planning arrangements in place to
address the risks surrounding these
financing changes.

We will discuss and review the
accounting impact of these changes
with the finance team.

We will consider the
Council's capital
programme in reaching our
VFM conclusion, but we
are not expecting to carry
out any specific work on
individual schemes .

1. Medium Term Financial Plan (MTFP) — 2. Local Government Finance Act 3. Capital Expenditure 4. Accounts

Revenue expenditure The Local Government Resource e The Council has major ° Atthe end of our 2011/12 audit we
In November 2012, the Council identified a Review made three significant capital spending made three specific recommendations
budget gap (expenditure would exceed income) areas of reform to Local programmes of around £50 to the Council, as follows
for the financial year 2013/14 of £0.5 million, Government Finance:- million for housing revenue > to review of the method of calculating
_though by Fe_bruary 2013 the Council had The local retention of Business account (HRA) and the impairment of debtors
identified actions to reduce the budget shortfall to Rates £7million for General Fund o .

. » improving the arrangements for
nil. . over the next 5 years. : : .

. . The replacement of Council Tax disclosing members' annual

For 2014/15, the Council is predicting another Benefit by provision for Local declarations to help inform related
budget gap of £1.2 million, potentially reducing Council Tax support from 1 April party disclosures in the financial
general fund balances to £1.9 m. 2013 . statements
In the medium term, the Council will need to plan Discretion on the level and period > review the actual costs to support the

basis of recharges from the HRA to
the General Fund.

We will review the progress made by
the Council in response to our audit
recommendations.

We will continue to discuss key issues
in advance of the audit with the
finance team.
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2. Developments relevant to your business and the audit

In planning our audit we also consider the impact of key developments in the sector and take account of national audit requirements as set out in the Code of Audit Practice

and associated guidance.
Developments and other requirements

1.Financial reporting 2. Legislation 3. Corporate governance 4. Pensions

e Changes to the CIPFA Code ® Local Government Finance ® Annual Governance ¢ Planning for the impact of the
of Practice settlement 2012-3 Statement (AGS) changes to the Local
e Recognition of grant * Welfare reform Act 2012 e Explanatory foreword Government pension Scheme

(LGPS). The new LGPS 2014
will be based on average salary
instead of final salary and
changing contribution rates

conditions and income

e Self financing Housing
Revenue Account

We will review whether

the Council complies with the
requirements of the CIPFA
Code of Practice through our
substantive testing

grant income is recognised in
line with the correct
accounting standard

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 5

e We will discuss the impact of

the legislative changes with
the Council through our
regular meetings with
management and those
charged with governance,
providing a view where
appropriate

We will review the
arrangements the Council has
in place for the production of
the AGS

We will review the AGS and
the explanatory foreword to
consider whether they are
consistent with our knowledge

We will consider the extent to
which the Council has
reflected on the best practice
for its AGS and transparency
of its governance
arrangements

e We will discuss how the

Council is planning to deal with
the impact of the changes
through our meetings with
management

5. Other requirements
e The Council is required to

submit a Whole of
Government (WGA)
accounts pack on which we
provide an audit opinion

The Council completes grant
claims and returns on which
audit certification is required

We will carry out work on
the WGA pack in
accordance with
requirements

We will certify grant claims
and returns in accordance
with Audit Commission
requirements
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3. Our audit approach

Ensures compliance with International

Global audit technology

Standards on Auditing (ISASs)

. Understanding
_ the environment
< and the entity

Inherent Develop audit plan to Devise audit strategy
risks obtain reasonable (planned control reliance?)
assurance that the |

- [ |
Financial Statements Extract
) . o as a whole are free Yes your data
Understanding Significant from material s y

the business risks misstatement and
prepared in all ® Test controls ® Test of detail
. > -> material 2 respects e Substantive @ e Substantive
s 0 T repon oupu 0 (s BT
focus SKs framework using our A T el ezl parameters

global methodology

_ and audit software v v
Evaluating the Material General audit procedures
™ year’s results balances

Note:
a. An item would be considered
material to the financial statements
Voyager if, through its omission or non-
disclosure, the financial statements
would no longer show a true and
fair view.

Financial statements

Conclude and report

Creates and tailors Stores audit Documents processes
audit programs evidence and controls

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 6
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4. An audit focused on risks

We undertake a risk based audit whereby we focus audit effort on those areas where we have identified a risk of material misstatement in the accounts. The
table below shows how our audit approach focuses on the risks we have identified through our planning and review of the national risks affecting the sector.
Definitions of the level of risk and associated work are given below:

Significant — Significant risks are typically non-routine transactions, areas of material judgement or those areas where there is a high underlying (inherent)
risk of misstatement. We will undertake an assessment of controls (if applicable) around the risks and carry out detailed substantive testing.

Other — Other risks of material misstatement are typically those transaction cycles and balances where there are high values, large numbers of transactions
and risks arising from, for example, system changes and issues identified from previous years audits. We will assess controls and undertake substantive
testing, the level of which will be reduced where we can rely on controls.

None — Our risk assessment has not identified a risk of misstatement. We will undertake substantive testing of material balances. Where an item in the
accounts is not material we do not carry out detailed substantive testing.

Account Material (or Transaction Cycle Inherent risk Material Description of Risk Substantive
potentially misstatement testing?
material) risk?
balance?
Cost of services - Yes Operating expenses Medium Other Operating expenses v
operating expenses understated
Cost of services — Yes Employee remuneration Medium Other Remuneration expenses v
employee understated
remuneration
Costs of services — Yes Welfare expenditure Medium Other Welfare benefits improperly v
Housing & council computed
tax benefit
Cost of services — Yes Housing Revenue Medium Other Housing revenue transactions v
Housing revenue Account not recorded
Cost of services — Yes Other revenues Low None v
other revenues (fees
& charges)
(Gains)/ Loss on No Property, Plant and Low None X
disposal of non Equipment
current assets
Payments to Housing No Property, Plant & Low None X
Capital Receipts Pool Equipment
Precepts and Levies Yes Council Tax Low None v

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 7
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4. An audit focused on risks (continued)

Account Material (or Transaction Cycle Inherent Material Description of Risk Substantive
potentially risk misstatement risk? testing?
material)
balance?
Interest payable and Yes Borrowings Low None v
similar charges
Pension Interest cost Yes Employee remuneration Low None v
Interest & investment No Investments Low None X
income
Return on Pension assets Yes Employee remuneration Low None v
Impairment of investments No Investments Low None X
Income from council tax Yes Council Tax Low None v
NNDR Distribution Yes NNDR Low None v
Other Government grants Yes Grant Income Low None v
Capital grants & Yes Property, Plant & Equipment Low None v

Contributions (including
those received in advance)

(Surplus)/ Deficit on Yes Property, Plant & Equipment Low None v
revaluation of non current

assets

Actuarial (gains)/ Losses Yes Employee remuneration Low None v
on pension fund assets &

liabilities

Other comprehensive No Revenue/ Operating Low None X
(gains)/ Losses expenses

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 8
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4. An audit focused on risks (continued)

Account Material (or Transaction Cycle Inherent risk Material Description of Risk Substantive
potentially misstatement testing?
material) risk?
balance?
Property, Plant & Yes Property, Plant & Medium Other PPE activity not valid v
Equipment Equipment
Property, Plant & Yes Property, Plant & Medium Other Revaluation measurements not v
Equipment Equipment correct
Intangible assets No Intangible assets Low None X
Investments (long & Yes Investments Low None X
short term)
Debtors (long & Yes Revenue Low None v
short term)
Assets held for sale No Property, Plant & Low None X
Equipment
Cash & cash Yes Bank & Cash Low None v
Equivalents
Borrowing (long & Yes Debt Low None v
short term)
Creditors (long & Yes Operating Expenses Medium Other Creditors understated or not v
Short term) recorded in the correct period
Provisions (long & No Provision Low None X
short term)
Pension liability Yes Employee remuneration Low None v
Reserves Yes Equity Low None v

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 9
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5. Significant risks identified

'Significant risks often relate to significant non-routine transactions and judgmental matters. Non-routine transactions are transactions that are unusual, either due to size or

nature, and that therefore occur infrequently. Judgmental matters may include the development of accounting estimates for which there is significant measurement

uncertainty' (ISA 315).

In this section we outline the significant risks of material misstatement which we have identified. There are two presumed significant risks which are applicable to all audits
under auditing standards (International Standards on Auditing — ISAs) which are included below:

Significant risk Description

The revenue cycle
includes fraudulent
transactions

Under ISA 240 there is a presumed risk that revenue
may be misstated due to the improper recognition of
revenue.

Management over-ride of
controls

Under ISA 240 there is a presumed risk that the risk of
management over-ride of controls is present in all
entities.

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 10

Substantive audit procedures

Work completed to date:

e No work yet completed

Further work planned:

e Testing of revenue recognition policies

e Performance of attribute testing on material revenue streams.

Work completed to date:

e No work yet completed

Further work planned:

® Review of accounting estimates, judgments and decisions made by management
e Testing of journal entries

e Review of unusual significant transactions.
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6. Other risks

The auditor should evaluate the design and determine the implementation of the entity's controls, including relevant control activities, over those risks for which, in the
auditor's judgment, it is not possible or practicable to reduce the risks of material misstatement at the assertion level to an acceptably low level with audit evidence obtained

only from substantive procedures (ISA 315).

Other

reasonably

possible

risks Description

Operating Creditors understated or °
expenses and | not recorded in the correct
creditors period

Employee Remuneration expenses °
remuneration | understated

Welfare Welfare benefits °

Expenditure improperly computed

Housing Rent | Revenue transactions not | e

Revenue recorded

Account

Property, PPE activity not valid °
Plant &

Equipment

Property, Revaluation measurement e
Plant & not correct

Equipment

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 11

Work completed to date

Walkthrough tests of design and operation of controls have not
identified any weaknesses.

Walkthrough tests of design and operation of controls have not
identified any weaknesses.

Walkthrough tests of design and operation of controls have not
identified any weaknesses.

Walkthrough tests of design and operation of controls have not
identified any weaknesses.

Many of the processes that relate to PPE are undertaken at the
end of the year but for other processes walkthrough tests of
design and operation of controls have not identified any
weaknesses.

This is a test to be carried out after the preparation of the
financial statements.

Further work planned

Substantive testing of material expenditure streams for the
2012-13 financial year

Substantive testing of significant creditor balances
Review of after date payments to ensure all liabilities identified

Substantive testing of employee remuneration expenditure

Completion of housing and council tax benefits subsidy

certification

Substantive testing of HRA rental revenue

Substantive testing of PPE additions and disposals

Review of accounting entries in respect of any revaluations to
ensure fully and accurately reflected in the accounts
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7. Interim audit work

Scope

As part of the interim audit work and in advance of our final accounts audit fieldwork, we will consider:
* the effectiveness of the internal audit function

° internal audit's work on the Council's key financial systems
¢ walkthrough testing to confirm whether controls are implemented as per our understanding in areas where we have identified a risk of material misstatement
* a review of Information Technology (IT) controls

Work performed

Internal audit We have reviewed internal audit's overall arrangements. Where the
arrangements are deemed to be adequate, we can gain assurance from the
overall work undertaken by internal audit and can conclude that the service
itself is contributing positively to the internal control environment and overall
governance arrangements within the Council.

Walkthrough testing Walkthrough tests were completed in relation to the specific accounts
assertion risks which we consider to present a risk of material misstatement
to the financial statements. These relate to:

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 12

Property, plant and equipment
Employee remuneration
Operating expenses and creditors
Welfare Expenditure

HRA Rental Revenue

Conclusion

Overall, we have concluded that the Internal Audit service continues
to provide an independent and satisfactory service to the Council
and that we can take assurance from their work in contributing to an
effective internal control environment at the Council.

We will continue to review the internal audit's findings to inform our
audit planning.

No significant issues were noted and in-year internal controls were
observed to have been implemented in accordance with our
documented understanding.
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7. Results of interim audit work (continued)

Review of information
technology (IT) controls

Journal entry controls

Follow up of prior year
recommendations

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 13

Work performed

Our information systems specialist will perform a review of the
general IT control environment in June 2013.

We are reviewing the Council's journal entry policies and
procedures as part of determining our journal entry testing
strategy. We have begun detailed testing on journal transactions
by extracting large and 'unusual’ entries for further review.

We have considered the recommendations made following our
2011-12 audit of the financial statements and discussed progress
with the finance team.

Conclusion

Following completion of this work, we will confirm whether there are any
material weaknesses which are likely to adversely impact on the Council's
financial statements.

Following completion of this work, we will confirm whether there are any
material weaknesses which are likely to adversely impact on the Council's
financial statements.

We will continue to review progress against the recommendations raised as
the implementation of these will be during the preparation of the 2012-13
financial statements.
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8. Group audit scope and risk assessment

ISA 600 requires that as Group auditors we obtain sufficient appropriate audit evidence regarding the financial information of the components and the consolidation
process to express an opinion on whether the group financial statements are prepared, in all material respects, in accordance with the applicable financial reporting
framework.

Level of response required
Component Significant? under ISA 600 Risks identified Planned audit approach

Tone Leisure No Analytical None. Accounting as an associate the Desktop review performed by GT UK
Council's share of the surplus for 2011/12
was only £31,000. The Council's share in
net assets of Tone Leisure at 31 March
2013 was a negative £244,000.

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 14
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9. Value for Money

Introduction

The Code of Audit Practice requires us to issue a conclusion on whether the
Council has put in place proper arrangements for securing economy,
efficiency and effectiveness in its use of resources. This is known as the Value
for Money (VEM) conclusion.

2012-13 VFM conclusion

Our Value for Money conclusion will be based on two reporting criteria
specified by the Audit Commission.

We will tailor our VEM work to ensure that as well as addressing high risk
areas it is, wherever possible, focused on the Council's priotity areas and can
be used as a source of assurance for members. Where we plan to undertake
specific reviews to support our VEM conclusion, we will issue a Terms of
Reference for each review outlining the scope, methodology and timing of the
review.

The results of all our local VM audit work and key messages will be reported
in our Audit Findings report and in the Annual Audit Letter. We will agree
any additional reporting to the Council on a review-by-review basis.

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 15

Code criteria

The Council has
proper arrangements
in place for:
securing financial
resilience
challenging how it
secures economy,

efficiency and
effectiveness in its
use of resources

Work to be undertaken

Risk-based work focusing on arrangements relating
to financial governance, strategic financial planning
and financial control. Specifically we will assess the
arrangements in place to ensure financial resilience.



8T Bd ‘2 ‘ou way| ‘€TOZ UNC ¥Z‘99MWWO0D 33UBLIBA0D a1eiodio)

10. Logistics and our team

The audit cycle

March / April 2013
O

August 2013 ~ September 2013

J

Interim audit

visit

A4

Final accounts
visit

Key phases of our audit

Completion /

Our team

Stephen Malyn
Engagement Lead

T 0117 305 7708

E steve.g.malyn@uk.gt.com

Peter Lappin

Audit Manager

T 0117 305 7865

E peter.lappin@uk.gt.com

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 16

Alex Critchley

Executive

T 0117 305 7882

E alex.critchley@uk.gt.com

Date

March

March/April

June

August

September

September

September

October

Activity

Planning meeting

Interim site work

The audit plan presented
to Corporate Governance
Committee

Year end fieldwork
commences

Audit findings clearance
meeting

Audit Committee meeting
to report our findings

Sign financial statements
and VfM conclusion

Issue Annual Audit Letter
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11. Fees and independence

Fees
2012-13 2011-12
Audit of financial statements £66,605 £111,008
Grant certification* £13,650 £31,576
Total £80,255 £142,584

Fees for other services

Service Fees £
None Nil

* Indicative fee for 2012-13 will be based on actual time

Our fee assumptions include:
® OQur fees are exclusive of VAT

® Supporting schedules to all figures in the accounts are

supplied by the agreed dates and in accordance with the

agreed upon information request list

® The scope of the audit, and the Council and its activities

have not changed significantly

® The Council will make available management and
accounting staff to help us locate information and to
provide explanations

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 17

Independence and ethics

We confirm that there are no significant facts or matters that impact on our independence as auditors
that we are required or wish to draw to your attention. We have complied with the Auditing Practices
Board's Ethical Standards and therefore we confirm that we are independent and are able to express an
objective opinion on the financial statements.

Full details of all fees charged for audit and non-audit services will be included in our Audit Findings
report at the conclusion of the audit.

We confirm that we have implemented policies and procedures to meet the requirement of the
Auditing Practices Boatd's Ethical Standards.
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12. Communication of audit matters with those charged with governance

International Standards on Auditing (ISA) 260, as well as other ISAs, prescribe matters
which we are required to communicate with those charged with governance, and which
we set out in the table opposite.

This document, The Audit Plan, outlines our audit strategy and plan to deliver the audit,
while The Audit Findings will be issued prior to approval of the financial statements and
will present key issues and other matters arising from the audit, together with an
explanation as to how these have been resolved.

We will communicate any adverse or unexpected findings affecting the audit on a timely
basis, either informally or via a report to the Council.

Respective responsibilities

This plan has been prepared in the context of the Statement of Responsibilities of
Auditors and Audited Bodies issued by the Audit Commission (www.audit-
commission.gov.uk).

We have been appointed as the Council's independent external auditors by the Audit
Commission, the body responsible for appointing external auditors to local public bodies
in England. As external auditors, we have a broad remit covering finance and
governance matters.

Our annual work programme is set in accordance with the Code of Audit Practice (‘the
Code") issued by the Audit Commission and includes nationally prescribed and locally
determined work. Our work considers the Council's key risks when reaching our
conclusions under the Code.

It is the responsibility of the Council to ensure that proper arrangements are in place for
the conduct of its business, and that public money is safeguarded and properly
accounted for. We have considered how the Council is fulfilling these responsibilities.

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP | 18

Our communication plan

Respective responsibilities of auditor and management/those charged
with governance

Overview of the planned scope and timing of the audit. Form, timing
and expected general content of communications

Views about the qualitative aspects of the entity's accounting and
financial reporting practices, significant matters and issue arising during
the audit and written representations that have been sought

Confirmation of independence and objectivity

A statement that we have complied with relevant ethical requirements
regarding independence, relationships and other matters which might
be thought to bear on independence.

Details of non-audit work performed by Grant Thornton UK LLP and
network firms, together with fees charged.

Details of safeguards applied to threats to independence
Material weaknesses in internal control identified during the audit

Identification or suspicion of fraud involving management and/or others
which results in material misstatement of the financial statements

Non compliance with laws and regulations

Expected modifications to the auditor's report, or emphasis of matter
Uncorrected misstatements

Significant matters arising in connection with related parties

Significant matters in relation to going concern

Audit
plan

v

Audit
findings

<

A NI R N NN
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o Grant Thornton

© 2013 Grant Thornton UK LLP. All rights reserved.

'Grant Thornton' means Grant Thornton UK LLP, a limited
liability partnership.

Grant Thornton is a member firm of Grant Thornton International Ltd
(Grant Thornton International). References to 'Grant Thornton' are
to the brand under which the Grant Thornton member firms operate
and refer to one or more member firms, as the context requires.
Grant Thornton International and the member firms are not a
worldwide partnership. Services are delivered independently by
member firms, which are not responsible for the services or activities
of one another. Grant Thornton International does not provide
services to clients.

grant-thornton.co.uk



AGENDA ITEM NO. 8

Taunton Deane Borough Council

Corporate Governance Committee - 24 June 2013

Review of the size of Committees

Joint report of the Legal and Democratic Services Manager and Councillor Bryan
Denington (Chairman of the Constitutional Sub-Committee)

(This matter is the responsibility of the Leader of the Council)

1. Executive summary

To approve the changes to the size of the various Committees following a review in
light of the change of administration.

2. Background

2.1 Following one Member of the Conservative Group moving to become an Independent
Councillor in May 2013 and the changes to the Standards Committee now being a
politically balanced Committee, a review of the size of Committees was deemed
appropriate.

2.2 Sections 15 and 16 of the Local Government and Housing Act 1989 provides a duty
on authorities to review the proportionality to ensure that it reflects the political make
up of the Council.

2.3 The matter was discussed at the Constitutional Sub-Committee on the 4 June 2013
and the proposed changes agreed by that Committee are outlined in Appendix 1.

3. Finance comments

3.1 There are no financial implications in this report.

4. Legal comments

4.1 There are no legal implications other than those already mentioned in this report.
5. Links to Corporate Aims

5.1 There are no specific links to the corporate aims.

6. Environmental and community safety implications

6.1 There are no implications for the environment or community safety.

7. Equalities impact

7.1 An impact assessment is not required in respect of this report.

Corporate Governance Committee,24 Jun 2013, Item no. 8, Pg 1



8. Risk management
8.1 There are no risks attached to this report.
9. Recommendations

9.1 To recommend to Full Council that the changes to the size of the various Committees
as detailed in Appendix 1 to this report be approved.

Contact

Contact officer: Tonya Meers

Telephone: 01823 358691

E-mail: t.meers@tauntondeane.qgov.uk

Corporate Governance Committee,24 Jun 2013, Item no. 8, Pg 2
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Review of the size of Committees — Appendix 1

Executive Members:-

e Councillor Williams — Leader of the Council

e Councillor Edwards — Deputy Leader — (Planning and Transportation and
Communications)

e Councillor Mrs Adkins (Housing Services)

Councillor Cavill (Economic Development, Asset Management, Tourism and the

Arts)

Councillor Hayward (Environmental Services and Climate Change)

Councillor Mrs Herbert (Sports, Parks and Leisure)

Councillor Mrs Stock-Williams (Corporate Resources)

Councillor Mrs Warmington — (Community Leadership)

Political make up

Conservatives 27 48.2%
Liberal Democrats 23 41.1%
Independents 3 5.4%
Labour 3 5.4%

56 100%
Committee Conservatives Lib Dems Independent Labour
Community Scrutiny 7 6 1 1
Corporate Governance 7 6 1 1
Corporate Scrutiny 7 6 1 1
Licensing 7 6 1 1
Planning 7 6 1 1
Standards 2 2 1

37 32 6 5

Chairs
Conservatives 4
Liberal Democrats 2

Vice Chairs will be selected by their respective committees.

Corporate Governance Committee,24 Jun 2013, Item no. 8, Pg 3



AGENDA ITEM NO. 9

Taunton Deane Borough Council

Corporate Governance Committee — 24 June 2012

Annual Governance Statement
Report of the Strategic Finance Officer — Maggie Hammond

(This matter is the responsibility of Executive Councillor Williams — Leader of
the Council)

1. Executive Summary

This report invites Members of the Corporate Governance Committee to
consider the attached draft Annual Governance Statement (AGS) for
Taunton Deane Borough Council before it is signed by the Leader of the
Council and the Chief Executive.

2. Background

2.1  From 2007/08 the Accounts and Audit Regulations (2006 ) required this
Council to prepare, as proper practice, an Annual Governance
Statement to sit alongside the Councils accounts. The purpose of this
statement is to provide assurance that the Council has a sound
governance framework in place to manage risks that might prevent
achievement of its statutory obligations and organisational objectives

2.2 The Deputy s151 Officer has led the 2012/13 review of the governance
framework, supported by the Monitoring Officer, the Group Auditor and
Performance Lead Officer. The purpose of the review is to highlight
any serious governance issues and actions needed to deal with them.

3. Annual Governance Statement (AGS)
3.1  The conclusions from the review are that the Councils governance
framework was reasonable during 2012/13.

3.2  SAP controls are working well. The challenge now is for the Council to
ensure the agreed procedures are in place and being followed across
the entire organisation.

3.3  Like all councils we continue to face increased treasury management
risks, mainly due to the Eurozone and finding a safe place to invest any
surplus cash still remains difficult. The investment strategy is to spread
this risk wide with the preservation of cash at the heart of any
investment decision.

3.6  During 2012/13 the council reviewed its 30 year HRA Business Plan.
This review was informed by the first year of self-financing and

Corporate Governance Committee,24 Jun 2013, Item no. 9, Pg 1



3.7

3.8

3.9

3.10

11.
111

aspirations of the council in respect of building new council housing
amongst other things.

On the agenda for today is the report on the Internal Audit Service
Review of Effectiveness.

A Corporate Project log is maintained and regularly reviewed by the
Project Management Group (PMG). This group meets monthly. The
Corporate Project log is also reviewed by CMT. This document enables
effective prioritisation of key corporate projects and other significant
tasks, as well as resource planning, issues and risk management.

The Annual Governance Statement is included as an Appendix to this
report.

The content of the AGS will need to be reviewed immediately before
the publication of the Council’'s accounts to ensure that the governance
framework and risk have not significantly changed since the review
was carried out.

Finance Comments
There are no specific finance issues relating to this report.

Legal Comments
There are no specific legal issues relating to this report.

Links to Corporate Aims
The AGS reports on the governance framework — which is essential to
support the delivery of all Corporate Aims.

Environmental Implications
There are no direct implications from this report.

Community Safety Implications
There are no direct implications from this report.

Equalities Impact
There are no direct implications from this report.

Risk Management

The issues flagged as actions in the AGS will be monitored throughout
the year. The previous year’s action plan is also included with an
update on the actions.

Partnership Implications

Key services supporting our arrangements for governance are
delivered by our Partners — Southwest One and South West Audit
Partnership.
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12. Recommendations

12.1 Members of the Corporate Governance Committee are requested to
approve the Annual Governance Statement.

Contact Officers:

Shirlene Adam

Strategic Director

01823 356310
s.adam@tauntondeane.gov.uk

Tonya Meers

Legal & Democratic Services Manager
01823 356391
t.meers@tauntondeane.gov.uk

Maggie Hammond
Strategic Finance Officer
01823 358698

m.hammond@tauntondeane.gov.

uk

Alastair Woodland

Audit Manager

South West Audit Partnership

01823 356417
Alastair.Woodland@southwestaudit.qov.

uk

Dan Webb

Performance Lead

01823 356441
d.webb@tauntondeane.gov.uk
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TAUNTON DEANE BOROUGH COUNCIL

ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT 2012/2013

Scope of responsibility
Taunton Deane Borough Council is responsible for making sure that:-
e its business is conducted in accordance with the law and proper standards
e public money is protected and properly accounted for
e public money used economically, efficiently and effectively.
o there is a sound system of governance incorporating the system of internal
control.

The Council also has a duty under the Local Government Act 1999 to make
arrangements to secure continuous improvement in the way in which its functions are
exercised, having regard to a combination of economy, efficiency and effectiveness.

In discharging this overall responsibility, the Council is responsible for putting in place
proper arrangements for the governance of its affairs, facilitating the effective
exercise of its functions, and the management of risk.

Taunton Deane Borough Council has approved and adopted a Code of Corporate
Governance, which is consistent with the principles of the CIPFA/SOLACE
Framework “Delivering Good Governance in Local Government”. A copy of the code
can be obtained on request.

This statement explains how Taunton Deane Borough Council has complied with the
code and also meets the requirements of regulation 4(2) of the Accounts and Audit
Regulations 2003 as amended by the Accounts and Audit (Amendment) (England)
Regulations 2006 in relation to the publication of statement on internal control.

Purpose of the Governance Framework

The governance framework comprises the systems, processes, culture and values,
by which the Council is directed and controlled and its activities through which it
accounts to, engages with and leads the community. It enables the Council to
monitor the achievement of its strategic objectives and to consider whether those
objectives have led to the delivery of appropriate, cost-effective services.

The system of internal control is a significant part of that framework and is designed
to manage risk to a reasonable level. It cannot eliminate all risk of failure to achieve
policies, aims and objectives and can therefore only provide reasonable and not
absolute assurance of effectiveness. The system of internal control is based on an
ongoing process designed to identify and prioritise the risks to the achievement of the
Council’s policies, aims and objectives, to evaluate the likelihood and impact should
those risks be realised. It ensures they are managed efficiently, effectively and
economically.

The governance framework has been in place at Taunton Deane Borough Council for

the whole year ended 31 March 2013 and up to the date of approval of the statement
of accounts.
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The Governance Framework

In March 2008, Taunton Deane Borough Council adopted a formal code of corporate
governance in line with guidance provided by CIPFA and SOLACE. This describes
how Taunton Deane discharges its responsibilities for putting in place proper
arrangements for the governance of its affairs, incorporating the six core principles
identified by CIPFA / SOLACE. The framework we have in place to ensure we
adhere to the Code is described in more detail below.

Core Principle 1 : Focusing on the purpose of the Council and on outcomes for
the community creating and implementing a vision for the local area.

The Council has developed a new 3 year Corporate Business Plan (2013/14
— 2015/16) which replaces the current Corporate Strategy from April 2013.
The Business Plan has been developed after detailed consultation work with
councillors and all political groups and following an external peer review by
the Local Government Association (LGA). It sets out a new Vision, four
corporate aims, and a series of high level actions to achieve its aims and
transform the council, ensuring statutory requirements are met whilst being fit
for purpose, addressing funding pressures and setting a balanced,
sustainable budget. The Corporate Business Plan is the Council’s core
planning document, from which the Financial Strategy, Medium Term
Financial Plan, Annual Budget, Asset Management Plan, Capital and Housing
Strategies are formed to underpin the corporate aims. Service Plans are
produced from the Corporate Business Plan to show how each service will
contribute to the delivery of the Corporate Aims and its service objectives.

(hyperlink to Business Plan report to Exec:
http://wwwl.tauntondeane.gov.uk/tdbcsites/tdbcagendas/RtnPDF.aspx?ImgName=It

em%209.PDF&PMI=20131471)

The Performance Outturn Report and Annual Accounts review our
performance over the last year, highlighting some practical examples of our
achievements.

Scrutiny Committees and the Executive regularly review our performance and
delivery of the plans and priorities.

The Taunton Deane Partnership comprises key agencies within the public
and voluntary sectors that seek to tackle both urban and rural deprivation.
The focus of activity within Taunton is North Taunton and Taunton East. The
TDP have prepared the Priority Areas Strategy and Acti